To Whom It May Concern

I am writing as a concerned lesbian.  Although I do not currently have a partner, I am writing in support of those who do, me for the future and those who are still to come.  

It is with great concern that my relationships are not recognized legally or even acknowledged.  I am not allowed to marry someone I may fall in love with, I am not entitled to their superannuation, in some parts of the country I am not allowed to have children with this person because we are of the same sex.  Who I love should not be the business of the government, who I choose to leave my superannuation to, should not be the business of the government, who I take out medical insurance with, should not be the business of the government.  There are some parts of the country where, because of the lack of legal recognition of my relationship, if my partner is seriously ill I am not entitled to be with them as I am considered not to be a direct family member.  

There are many more examples of this kind of hetero-normative discrimination. 

I urge you to please consider these things, as lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, intersex or queer people we are not asking for extra special considerations; we just want what heterosexual people have by rights.  

Thank you for your consideration.

Regards, 
Karla Willis

 

